Retired Employees Association of Orange County (REAOC)

June 13, 2018
Regular Board Meeting
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                                     MINUTES

           REAOC Board of Directors’ Meeting

                           OCERS Hearing Room

2223 Wellington Avenue, Santa Ana

Wednesday, June 13, 2018
9:30 AM
I. Called to Order at 9: AM by REAOC Co-President, Doug Storm 
Present: Doug Storm, Bill Castro, Gaylan Harris, Frank Eley, Larry Leaman, Rebecca Guider, Robin Mattocks, Sara Ruckle Harms and John Iagjian.  Also, in attendance is Steve Delaney (for a portion of the meeting), Barbara Voelkel, Lou Scarpino and Ilene Bárcenas, Executive Director. There is a quorum.  

Absent:  Linda Robinson 
II. OCERS Presentation
Steve Delaney shared information regarding the key items for the June 18, 2018 regular meeting, a preview of the June 27th Investment Committee meeting and other OCERS highlights.
Last year, OCERS earned a billion more dollars than anticipated.  Although the earnings increased, the liabilities were increased as the assumption rate was lowered to 7%. Our valuation value dropped slightly.  Bottom line – OCERS is still struggling to meet the 80% funded goal.  The UALL has been increased to $5.8 billion. They received a clean report from the audit committee.  GASB 68 valuation and audit report will be heard at the regular meeting.
Information items I 4 – not a lot of legislation at this point.  I 5 Strategic Planning Session will be discussed while planning the two-day Strategic Planning meeting in September.  For item I 6 – they will be discussing the disaster plan.  They now have two areas where the data is backed up including in Irvine and Nevada. I-7 and I-8 are mid-year reports.  Roger Hilton won the election and will continue as the Safety Representative on the Board.  
At the Investment Committee meeting, they will have a special speaker, Mr. Larry Fink.  Mr. Fink is the Chairman and CEO of Blackrock located in New York. They would encourage that members of the REAOC Board attend to hear this industry icon.  

OCERS Year in Review is still underway; it takes about six months to get on everyone’s calendar for this meeting.  OCERS Building Renewal – they are now taking over the majority of the 3rd floor.  They are considering the needs of the employees in the future for this building including the consideration of solar panels, electric car plug-ins, new sound system, voting system, etc. Returns through April 2018 were shared.

III. OCERS Meeting Report

No additional report.
IV. Consent Calendar
All matters on the Consent Agenda are to be approved by one action unless a Board member requests separate action on a specific item.

Material Distributed – 

Agenda for the June 2018 Board meeting

Minutes from the May 2018 Board meeting

Treasurer’s Report for May 2018
Membership Report as of May 31, 2018

Board Watch Summary of May 2018 meetings

Legislative Report as of May 31, 2018

A. Board Watch Summary of May 2018 meetings
SUMMARY OF MARCH MEETING – sent in advance of the meeting.
Recommendation:  Receive and file

B. Membership – in advance of the meeting, the REAOC membership report was distributed to all Board members.
Recommendation:  Receive and file
C. Website – Ilene Bárcenas posted regular updates to our page.  
Recommendation:  Receive and file

D. Luncheon – the next luncheon will be September 26, 2018
Recommendation:  Receive and file
A motion was made by Frank Eley and seconded by Rebecca Guider to approve the Consent Calendar as presented.  Motion carried.
V. Discussion Calendar
A. Membership Packet

Linda Robinson and Doug Storm met with PGA to discuss the membership packet.  PGA is interested in moving into the health insurance field.  They discussed a recruitment tool that could be given out to all new retirees.  They also discussed the need for smaller counties to host the CRCEA conferences. They are in initial stages of the discussion, but it appears that PGA is willing to help in these areas.  There is also a need to recognize the CRCEA affiliates and how they can assist the counties.  Doug Storm and Linda Robinson will meet with PGA in the next few weeks for further discussion on modification of our membership packet.
B. Approve minutes from the May 10, 2018 meeting

A motion was made by Larry Leaman and seconded by Sara Ruckle Harms to approve the May 10, 2018 as written.  Motion carried.
C. Treasurer’s Reports – Operating Report for May 2018
Bill Castro presented the Operating Report for May 2018.  In May, we have conference reimbursement costs, the scholarships, Informer printer costs, audit and tax payments, expenses related to the luncheon, etc.
We had a discussion regarding our savings (retirement security) and related goals for REAOC.  This will be placed on the next REAOC Board meeting agenda.

A motion was made by Larry Leaman and seconded by Robin Mattocks to accept the May 2018 Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion carried.
D. Meeting Reports

1. CRCEA
No report at this time.
2. NCPERS

Lou Scarpino discussed an NCPERS study called “Unintended Consequences: How Scaling Back Public Pensions Puts Government Revenues at Risk.”  This is a study that went back for a 40-year period through 2016.  After evaluation of this report, Lou Scarpino reported back to the authors with points that he questioned in the study.

E. Legislative Report

In advance of the meeting, Lou Scarpino distributed his latest legislative report.  Not much happening on legislation. He added a new watch item, repealing SB1, that increased taxes for CA transportation project funding.  All of the initiatives that we were watching failed.  The initiative to divide the State of California into three states will be on the November ballot.  Lou Scarpino also discussed a new portable pension plan concept developed by the Columbia Business School outlined in the book “Rescuing Retirement”.  The plan is designed as an augmentation to other retirements, including Social Security.  Most importantly, it addresses concerns of defined benefit plan opponents.
F. The Informer
Articles for the September newsletter are due August 15, 2018.  Janis Forster will write a scholarship article and Ilene Barcenas will write a CRCEA Conference summary.  We have plenty of articles at this time.
Robin Mattocks will contact the Office on Aging to determine if they could write an article regarding resources for seniors. There is a big concern regarding possible homelessness in the senior population and what services are in the area.
G. Scholarship Update

Rebecca Guider stated that the process went well, and we now only need to recruit one new member for the committee.  

Of the four nominees for the scholarship, Heaven Ayele, daughter of REAOC member Tamiru Ayele and Makayla Smoot, granddaughter of REAOC member Patricia Smoot attended the May luncheon and received their scholarship checks.  Although Addison Freese was unable to attend, his grandmother, REAOC member Kathy Little, represented him and picked up his check so that she could deliver it to Addison.  The check for Talia Beck, granddaughter of REAOC member Lois Latkis, was sent out by US Mail.  We received a written thank-you card from Addison Freese and an e-mail thanking us for the scholarship from Talia Beck.
H. Reimbursement for Wine at the Conference
There was no alternative at the last conference for wine at the banquet other than to buy the wine at a cost of $17 a glass.  Due to this cost, Doug Storm bought bottles of wine for the table.  We discussed if this is an appropriate expense.  At the current time, there is no policy.  There was a discussion on the possibility of using a per diem method for travel.  
Sara Ruckle Harms made a motion to reimburse Doug Storm for the cost of the wine at the April conference.  This motion died for a lack of a second.
A motion was made by Sara Ruckle Harms and seconded by Larry Leaman to not reimburse costs for alcohol at conferences.  Motion carried.

I. Presidents’ Message

1. Litigation Update
No updates related to litigation.

2. Health Plan Consultant

A proposed scope of services was sent to REAOC.  Linda Robinson and Doug Storm met with Health Management Associates to discuss this contract. After discussion, a new contract was designed and has been approved. Doug Storm summarized the contract that was approved for the amount of $25,000.  

Note:  on May 11, 2018, an e-mail was sent to the REAOC Board that stated “As discussed at the REAOC Board meeting, we will need to have a vote of approval on this contract ASAP.  If possible, please send me your vote by no later than Monday, May 14th at 9:00 AM so that Linda and Doug may move on this proposal one way or another.”  All of the REAOC Board members except one responded that they would support this motion as discussed at the May 11, 2018 REAOC Board meeting that would allow Linda Robinson and Doug Storm to negotiate a contract with HMA for services not to exceed $25,000.
Action Item:  Ilene Bárcenas will send the final contract with Health Management Associates to all of the REAOC Board.

3. Health Plan Open Enrollment meeting
We have scheduled Wednesday, November 7th for the County/REAOC Open Enrollment meeting for our 2019 Health Plan meeting.  Arrangements have been made with Mile Square Park to hold this meeting.  A contract is pending.  The rental fee will be the same as last year, $1,000.00 plus tax. They will provide a water station for the attendees. We will need to pre-order our lunch the day before to ensure that we don’t have issues with the receipt of the lunches.
4. Other

The next AREOC meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 18, 2018.

Action item:  Ilene Bárcenas will contact OCERS to see if the meeting room is available.
Medicare cards with new numbers do not need to provide the new Medicare numbers.  For those who have opted out, they are not sure if they need the number or not.  Susie Kim will find out if they are needed and provide that information to REAOC as soon as possible.
A few minutes later, Susie Kim called back and said that we will need to send Employee Benefits our new Medicare cards but how and when this will be done is still being sorted out.

J. Adjournment.  
A motion was made Bill Castro and seconded by Rebecca Guider to adjourn the meeting at 11:57 AM.  Motion carried.  
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